April 27, 2016
Dear Concerned Officials:

What you are being presented with is a Hampton Brochure and a list of three hundred and sixty petition signatures of adult residents of Hampton, CT (http://hamptonct.org/AboutHampton.htm), and of site-bordering towns of Brooklyn and Canterbury, who are in opposition to the Department of Administrative Services (DAS) proposed purchase and development of a 460+ acre private property (owner: Robert Darigan) within Hampton town limits for future use as a Connecticut State Police (CSP) gun range and training facility. The main objections expressed by the residents of Hampton for opposing this concept are as follows:

· A constant (at least, M-F, all day long) cacophony of jarring noise from the approximate 4,000 rounds of ammunition fired each day and close to 1,000,000 rounds fired by CSP trainees and instructors, along with other law enforcement agencies, each year:  the CSP also states that low-light training will sometimes take place until 8:30pm to 9:30pm during the summer months, when families like to enjoy being outdoors after the dinner hour. Hampton is situated directly in the middle of what the Connecticut State Department of Tourism and the Eastern and Northeastern Chambers of Commerce enthusiastically MARKET AND ADVERTISE as “The Last Green Valley in Connecticut” and “The Quiet Corner”.  It will never again be “The Quiet Corner”, as it has been since 1786, if a major police gun range is created.
· The destruction of natural habitats and potential hazardous environmental effects.  The CT Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (DEEP) has a designated “hunting area” within one half mile of the proposed site, from which wildlife will migrate away from this DEEP area to a much quieter area.  Joshua’s Land Trust has a designated wildlife “sanctuary” almost directly across the road from the proposed site.  The streams and ground water flood and runoff directly from the proposed site into “The Little River”. 
· Devaluation of properties in Hampton and loss of sales potential.  There have been professional real estate agent’s documented cancelations of sales contracts in the past month, since notice of the potential gun range was announced.  If a range was built in Hampton, it would have a devastating economic effect throughout Hampton and site-bordering towns of Brooklyn and Canterbury, for sellers and real estate agents from that point forward, because real estate agents are ethically bound to disclose the presence of a large gun range to potential buyers.
· Disruption of family life and the deleterious effect on health and welfare of both adults and children.  Children, in general, and especially those that have learning disorders are particularly disturbed by loud noises, which interrupts school work focus and concentration, as well as conversations with friends and family.  

· Loss of income for neighboring residents, as many have home offices, horse farms and home garden businesses, all of which would be interrupted by constant gunshots.  Horses, as well as house pets, become agitated and negatively reactive in the presence of loud noises.
There are other truthful considerations and the above are sufficient to illustrate the reasons for the DAS and CSP’s to continue looking for a satisfactory and citizen-accepted training site in a different and appropriate state location.  

As an important closing comment:  The citizens of Hampton, to the person, all agree on the necessity of proper law enforcement training. That fact is not in question.  What is not acceptable to and not welcomed by Hamptonites is the fact that a CSP training site would destroy the quality of life of this Federally-designated Historic Main Street town.    

Respectfully submitted,

No Gun Range Hampton, a registered Political Action Committee (PAC)
Roger Burten, Director of Public Relations
